Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing,

in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph F 6 (a) (i) and (vi), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby authorise:

1. The clearance and subsequent demolition of 15 properties at 1-25 Tanners Green, Pendleton.

2. NPHL to rehouse existing tenants with full home loss and disturbance compensation.

3. Urban Vision to commence negotiations with William Sutton Housing Trust over the sale of the vacant block for inclusion in the new development proposed for the adjacent Sutton House site.

4. That all existing tenants be offered the opportunity to return to the new William Sutton Housing Trust development, subject to there being no outstanding action taken against the tenants for breach of tenancy.
The reasons are:

Following the previous report to Lead Member on 16th June 2005, detailed consultation with tenants and appraisal of the options has identified that clearance and demolition of Tanners Green, with a view to including the site in the William Sutton redevelopment proposals being drawn up for the adjacent Sutton House site, is the preferred solution.  
Assessment of Risk:  

Medium 

The value of the land/block has not been agreed and additional funding has not been secured from the Housing Corporation.

William Sutton Housing Trust have confirmed that they agree to the content of this report and are working closely with Salford City Council to design an appropriate scheme, have secured funding for Phase 12 of the Sutton estate redevelopment and a further bid has been submitted to the Housing Corporation that reflects the new proposals.   

The source of funding:  Housing Capital programme

Legal Advice obtained:  Ian Sheard

Financial Advice obtained:  Nigel Dickens

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:


Report to the Lead Member for Housing of 16th June 2005 – ‘PROPERTIES AT 1-25 TANNERS GREEN, PENDLETON  – PROPOSED RESIDENTS’ CONSULTATION

Draft Report for the Nursery Street Estate Planning For Real (April 2005)
Contact Officers: 

Dylan Vince
Tel: 0161 603 4210 
email: dylan.vince@salford.gov.uk

D. Macdonald
Tel: 0161 603 4276
email: deborah.macdonald@salford.gov.uk

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for/ Director of and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member / Director for a decision.
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
This document records a key decision, but the matter was not included in the Council's Forward Plan and it has been dealt with under the emergency procedure.
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
This decision is urgent and is not subject to call-in, in accordance with paragraph 5 of the Decision Making Procedure Rules
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.
	


Key:

Tick boxes at the end of these lines, as appropriate.

Signed Councillor Peter Connor
Dated: 8th September, 2005 

Lead Member

FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY

*
This decision was published on 8th September, 2005

*
This decision will come in force on 16th September, 2005#

unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

Key:

#    Insert date five days after decision notice is to be published. 

